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SB 2063 – RELATING TO AFTER-SCHOOL PROGRAMS 
 
Chair Kidani, Vice Chair Kim, and members for the committee: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on SB 2063 which establishes the 
Hawaiʻi After-School Program for Youth within the Department of Education community 
engagement branch to provide after school programs for children in grades six through 
eight.  
 
The College of Education supports intent of this bill for establishing the Hawaiʻi After-
School program which may include arts; civic engagement; language; and science, 
technology, engineering, math, After—school plus program, athletics, workplace 
learning, middle school programming, resources for enrichment, Culture, and Health for 
Hawaiʻi; United Peers Learning, Integrating New Knowledge; and Century Community 
Learning Centers for youths. 
 
Thank you for this opportunity to testify on SB 2063. 
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